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Prior to the Chapter 7 petition date, the Debtors sold their
principal residence.  The proceeds from the sale were placed into
a segregated bank account and held as exempt property under the
Oregon homestead exemption.  Pursuant to the homestead statute,
the sale proceeds had to be reinvested in another residence
within one year to retain their exempt status.

Six months after the sale, Debtors filed their bankruptcy
petition.  They scheduled the proceeds as exempt pursuant to the
Oregon homestead exemption.  Because the exemption was valid at
the time that the petition was filed, no one objected to the
claimed exemption within 30 days after the § 341(a) meeting of
creditors.

When the one-year reinvestment period expired without the
Debtors reinvesting the proceeds from the sale in another
residence, the Chapter 7 trustee filed an objection to the
exemption and a motion for turnover of the funds.  The Bankruptcy
Court denied the objection as moot, finding that the proceeds
were no longer exempt under Oregon law, and ordered the Debtors
to turn over the funds to the Trustee.  Debtors appealed, arguing
that the trustee did not object to the exemption within 30 days
of the § 341(a) meeting as required by the Code.

In affirming the Bankruptcy Court, the BAP distinguished the
present case from the Supreme Court case of Taylor v. Freeland &
Kronz, 503 U.S. 638 (1992).  In Taylor, the debtor claimed an
exemption to which he was not entitled at the petition date.  The
court held that the trustee must in that case object to the
claimed exemption within the statutory deadline.  Failure to do
so forecloses the trustee from objecting in the future
notwithstanding that the debtor may have no basis for claiming
the exemption.  In the present case, in contrast, there was no
basis at the petition date for objecting to the exemption because
it was validly claimed.  When the proceeds were not reinvested
within one year of the sale, they lost their exempt status under
Oregon law and became subject to turnover by the Trustee.
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